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Membership Renewal  
VICE PRESIDENT MEMBERSHIP | Suzi Modisett 

tsmodi@bellsouth.net | (404) 355.6559 

                              

                          

 

RENEW ONLINE or U.S. MAIL 
!! PAY BY OCTOBER 31st!! 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION 
 

 30- & 7-day automated dues renewal notices are scheduled to be sent to those who have not renewed. 

 After October 31st, the “You have been bumped” notices will automatically be sent to those who did not 

renew.  If you receive one of these emails, you will no longer receive correspondence from us. 

 Because of the date-based system we use for dues reminders, NEW members who join BEFORE October 

31st will have a 2018 expiration date on their email confirmation.  That will be corrected by us to 2019 or 

beyond if they joined for multiple years. 

MEMBERSHIP FORM:  The attached paper membership form at the end of this newsletter is the last one we will 

send out this year.  Going forward you can print one from our website.  Note: You don’t have to log in to print a 

membership form.  The form is found on the HOME page in the navigation pane at the top under “Membership Form.”   

CARRYOVER DUES: If you joined/renewed after May 1, 2018, your dues have been applied to the 2018-19 

membership year and your expiration date has been change in your profile.  You will not receive an automated dues 

renewal reminder for this membership year. 

DIRECTORY PRINTING/DISTRIBUTION: The “Red Book” directory goes to print before Thanksgiving and the 

number ordered is based on the number of renewals received by October 31st.  Directories will be given to the 

December luncheon attendees; all remaining directories will be mailed out at the end of December. 

E-NEWSLETTER: HELP us reduce mailing costs by choosing to receive your BRIEFING SHEET via email.  The emailed 

version is very colorful and can also be viewed from a “Newsletter” drop-down box on the website after you log into 

the Member Login section.  We have archived the 2014-15, 2015-16, 2016-17 and 2017-18 issues for you. 

CONTACT CHANGES:  Please make any contact changes yourself in your online profile!  IF you have trouble doing 

that, contact Suzi Modisett (tsmodi@bellsouth.net) or Sue Zino (sszino45@gmail.com) with the changes. 

mailto:tsmodi@bellsouth.net%20~%20(404)
mailto:tsmodi@bellsouth.net
mailto:sszino45@gmail.com
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Welcome Aboard 

 

As the cooler weather approaches we wish everyone a happy autumn.  Folks get thrilled as this season approaches, 

there’s football, school, colorful leaves, sweaters, bonfires, pumpkins, goblins and so much more.  It's an exciting time.  

We look forward to seeing many of you at our DCW luncheons this year.  There are some exciting plans coming up, so 

keep in touch by reading our BRIEFING SHEET and by checking in on our website ~ www.deltaclippedwings.org.  

RoyAnne Donnelly  
Co-President 

flygirlroy@yahoo.com | (770) 855.5476 

Donna Wilson 
Co-President 

wilson6832@bellsouth.net | (770) 957.6832 
 
 

 
 

 

   

 

Programming | Annual Holiday Bazaar 
CHAIR ~ ANNUAL BAZAAR  RoyAnne Donnelly | flygirlroy@yahoo.com | (770) 855.5476 

 

Monday 
November 12  

 

10:00 to 3:00 

 

NOTE: The start time for this event is 10:00 as opposed to the usual 10:30 for regular luncheons!! 

Our Bazaar is fast approaching.  Our vendor roster is completely full, so we will not be able to accept any additional 

vendors for this year’s event.   

We do not have a special rate for a block of rooms due to the fact 20 rooms are a requirement for a block and if that 

number isn’t booked DCW would still be responsible for the payment of those rooms.  However, for those of you who 

would like to make a reservation for the night prior to the event, you may do so by going to …  

https://secure3.hilton.com/en_US/hi/reservation/book.htm?execution=e1s1 

NOTE: If you use this site, a 10% discount code will automatically be implemented. 

The website also has several other discount codes that may be applied, e.g., Senior Citizen, AAA, AARP, etc. … NOTE: 

Only one discount code may be used per reservation.  If you want to find out which discount is better for you, call 

central reservations (404.767.9000) and they will work with you to get the best rate.   

We will have a detailed article in the November BRIEFING SHEET which will include luncheon menu/price and parking 

instructions for the Hilton.   

I hope everyone had a wonderful summer; I cannot wait to catch up with you at the September luncheon!!! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

     
Save the Date 

Event information may also be found on our 

website  www.deltaclippedwings.org 

 

 |   
2018  Wednesday, December 12 | Druid Hills Golf Club | Holiday Luncheon 

2019  January | TBA  

 Friday, March 22 | Atlanta Airport Marriott | Annual Fundraiser 

 April ~ TBA 

 May ~ TBA  
 

http://www.deltaclippedwings.org/
http://www.deltaclippedwings.org/
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             Under Our Wings              

No act of kindness, no matter how small, is ever wasted.  

~ From THE LION AND THE MOUSE, by Greek fabulist and storyteller, Aesop ~ 

 
www.curechildhoodcancer.org 

     

DCW LIAISONS to CURE CHILDHOOD CANCER  

Kathy Larkin | kslarkin@att.net | (770) 333.8688  

Kathryn Wilson | kew49@comcast.net | (404) 502.3304 
 

 

 

 

 

September is NATIONAL CHILDHOOD CANCER AWARENESS month and we are happy to say 

DCW has donated two lunches to deserving mothers for CURE’s 14th Annual A TRIBUTE 

TO OUR QUIET HEROES luncheon on September 29th.  This event honors the mothers of 

children diagnosed with cancer and provides them the opportunity to be pampered and 

have a day for themselves,   

Over the past decade, this event has raised more than $4 million for CURE Childhood 

Cancer. 

We had a very good summer!!  Due to a very generous donation of over $10,000, specifically earmarked for CURE, we 

were able to provide extra lunches to both hospitals in July and CURE was able to use the money for extra dinners 

and other things throughout the year as well.  The donation was made by a member’s husband’s company and, it goes 

without saying, we are thrilled they thought to make this gift through DCW … CURE was thrilled as well!  

At our November Annual Holiday Bazaar, we will once again be selling items for the sole purpose of raising money for 

lunches for our CURE families at Egleston Hospital and Scottish Rite Hospital this coming year.  The amount of money 

raised determines the number of lunches we can provide.  Please check out the November newsletter for the items we 

will be offering.   

We thank everyone again for all the smiles we receive from both patients and their family members when serving our 

lunches.  Whenever we have any food left over after the families have eaten, it is offered to the great nurses and 

doctors. 

Everyone benefits from our lunches and that’s because of you!! 

Kathy and Kathryn 
 

   

 

 
Sunshine Corner 

CHAIR | Carol Ellington | caepru@bellsouth.net | (678) 293.5912 

NEW ADDRESS: 100 Somerby Drive ~ #4169, Alpharetta, GA 30009 

Please continue to send Carol and Sue Zino (sszino45@gmail.com) any information regarding life events, e.g., 

passings, births, marriages, illnesses, retirements, happy news, etc., so we may share it with our members. 

Keep in mind, before we send anything out in email/newsletter, we need permission from either the member or 

their family to do so as we want to respect their privacy if they rather it not be posted.  If possible, we would 

also appreciate an address for condolences/get well wishes and their FA class date, especially if the person is 

not a DCW member. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Your smile is your logo, your personality is your business card,  
how you leave others feeling after having an experience with you  

becomes your trademark. 

~ Jay Danzie | Author and Motivational Speaker ~ 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Greeks
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Oral_storytelling
https://maps.google.com/?q=100+Somerby+Drive+-+%234169,+Alpharetta,+GA+30009&entry=gmail&source=g
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     Pillows, Blankets and Magazines      
 

 

 

On August 28th, Jennifer McNett Ulm’s husband, Mike, lost his almost year-long 

battle with liver cancer.  Mike was a retired PSA/Red Coat in Atlanta.   

Address: 210 Wekiva Cove, Destin, FL 32541 | Jennifer.ulm@gmail.com  

FA class 03/31/1969 

Online condolences may be posted at 

https://www.heritagegardensfuneralhome.com/notices/Michael-Ulm   

For those wishing to do so, donations may be made in Mike’s name to Destiny Worship Center (122 Poinciana Blvd., 

Miramar Beach, FL 32550) or Emerald Coast Hospice (200 Grand Blvd. ~ #205A, Miramar Beach, FL 32550). 
 

 

Kathy Andrews Fincher had surgery on September 21st to remove her right cancerous kidney.  At 

this point, the doctors believe there won't be a need for follow up treatment. 

Kathy’s husband, Jef, will be posting updates on CaringBridge: 

https://www.caringbridge.org/visit/kathyfincher 

Address: 1881 Calvin Dr., Duluth, GA 30097 | kathy@kathyfincher.com | FA class 06/27/1977 

 

 

 

 

   

 

     

Flying High 
     

 

Look who turned September into an unforgettable month!!   

Sally Hopkins Ervin retired on September 1st and moved into a new decade on September 2nd!!! 

 

 (we won’t say which one)   

Join us in wishing Sally the best!! 

Address: 151 Carriage Trace, Marietta, GA 30068  

sallyerv@bellsouth.net | FA class 05/26/1969 

 

 

It's a BOY!!!!  On September 9th, Kim Kennedy Campbell welcomed her fifth 

grandchild into the world.  The proud parents are Kim’s son, Nick, and his wife, 

Becky.  Armor Hockaday Campbell weighed in at 7 pounds. 

Address: 500 Henson Rd., Canton, GA 30115 

kimwalkerc90@gmail.com | FA class 10/28/1968  

Augusta (5) and Kennedy (3) with Armor on his “birth” day!! >>> 

 
 

 

   

 

 

   

https://www.caringbridge.org/visit/kathyfincher
mailto:kimwalkerc90@gmail.com
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DELTA CERTIFIED AS A “GREAT PLACE TO WORK” FOR THIRD YEAR IN ROW 

Source: Delta News Hub | September 17, 2018 

Delta was certified once again as a great workplace by the independent analysts at GREAT PLACE TO WORK. The airline 

earned this credential for a third straight year based on extensive ratings provided by Delta people in anonymous 

surveys.  

The survey, sent to a random selection of Delta’s more than 80,000 people worldwide, was anchored by 90 percent of 

respondents saying Delta overall is a great place to work. The analysis also shows 93 percent of employees are proud 

to tell others they work for Delta and 92 percent say they want to work at the company for a long time. 

“As a recent arrival to Delta myself, I can attest to its remarkable culture,” said Jennifer Carpenter, V.P. - Global 

Talent Acquisition.  “It’s wonderful to see the ‘Delta Difference’ validated by another year of GREAT PLACE TO WORK 

certification. Delta is a magnet for top talent, and we are proud that our culture attracts and engages the best.” 

Delta Air Lines, Inc. employees completed 1443 surveys, resulting in a 90 percent confidence level and a margin of 

error of ± 2.15. 

The distinction joins a crowded shelf of prior honors from the company, including the most recent as one of FORTUNE’S 

100 BEST COMPANIES TO WORK FOR 2018 (#98), and 2017 awards for BEST WORKPLACES FOR DIVERSITY (#15), BEST 

WORKPLACES FOR WOMEN (#10), and BEST LARGE WORKPLACES IN SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA (#15). 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

HEADLINE: DELTA FLEW A RECORD NUMBER OF CUSTOMERS THIS SUMMER | Between May 24th and September 3rd, Delta 

flew nearly 60 million customers, including the airline’s new record customer enplanement day on July 26th when nearly 

662,000 flyers took to the skies on a single day.  Nine of Delta’s top 10 busiest days by customers carried happened 

this summer and the airline flew on average 80 more peak-day departures versus the same period last year. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

SAVE THE DATE ~ Saturday, October 20th  

BLVD BASH REGISTRATION NOW OPEN 

Source: Deltanet | By Delta HR Communications Staff 

 
A note from DCW member, Paulette Johnson (FA class 03/27/1972): Hello DCW, I look forward to seeing all of you at 

Delta’s Blvd BASH!!  And, yes, that is a picture of me on all the Delta portal promotions, I am wearing the red hat!! 

FUN, FUN, FUN!!! 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Employees/retirees can now register themselves and their guests for the highly anticipated Blvd BASH – Delta's 

global employee celebration - happening Saturday, October 20th from 1pm - 8pm at Delta's General Offices in Atlanta. 

Along with the name, several updates have been made to the event formerly known as the Atlanta Block Party, 

including important details about registration.  Employees/retirees are encouraged to thoroughly review and 

familiarize themselves with these changes, which are now available in the Registration section on the Blvd BASH page 

of Deltanet* and in the Blvd BASH group on SkyHub. 

Detailed event, parking and transportation information will be emailed to employees who register for tickets at the 

email address provided. 

Join the Blvd BASH group on SkyHub to stay up-to-date and in-the-know about all event information. 

* Editor's note: You must be logged in to Deltanet to access the registration webpage. 

 

http://www.greatplacetowork.com/
https://www.greatplacetowork.com/best-workplaces/diversity/2017
https://www.greatplacetowork.com/best-workplaces/women/2017
https://www.greatplacetowork.com/best-workplaces/women/2017
https://www.greatplacetowork.com/best-workplaces/southern-california
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Flying High: Remembering Pan Am 

 

It's always fun to walk down memory lane when it involves the airlines that make up Delta Air Lines today. 

Thank you to Nancy Gillespie McAllister, President of Pan Am's WORLD WINGS INTERNATIONAL, INC., who recently sent 

us the following link to a video filmed by CBS SUNDAY MORNING at their 2015 Savannah Convention.  Two of the ladies 

who were interviewed are Pan Am's Atlanta Chapter President, Leslie Manning, and Kathy Gray who began her flying 

career in the late 40s ... she is now 92!!  To view the video, go to www.cbsnews.com/video/flying-high-remembering-

pan-am/ … ENJOY!!! 

If you would like to visit Pan Am's World Wings website, click on the following link … 

https://worldwingsinternational.net/  
 

   

 

Delta Flight Museum 
THE 32ND ANNUAL ATLANTA AIRLINE COLLECTIBLES SHOW & SALE! 

  

When: Saturday, October 6th | 9am-4pm 

Where: Delta Flight Museum in Historic Hangars 1 and 2 

Address: 1060 Delta Blvd., Atlanta, GA 30354  

Admission: $7; Children under 12 free 

Over 50 vendors will be selling aviation-related items that range from airplane seats to models and playing cards. 

Breakfast and lunch will be available for purchase and all proceeds benefit the Delta Flight Museum. 

For more information, please contact the Museum | (404) 715.7886 | Email: museum.delta@delta.com 

The Renaissance Concourse Atlanta Airport Hotel is offering a special rate for Show attendees.  To view/book the 

Marriott offer, go to the Museum website (www.deltamuseum.org), click on EVENTS on the top nav bar, then choose 

“Airline Collectibles Show & Sale” from the list.  On the information page, click on the verbiage “Book your group 

rate for Delta Flight Museum Airline Collectibles Show.”  

Renaissance address: One Hartsfield Centre Parkway, Atlanta, GA 30354 
 

   

 

 
www.retireeap.org 

By Bill Selby, Chairman of RAP 

Even with our best planning and intentions, the unexpected can happen and create financial hardships.  Through RAP, 

financial grants are available to retirees, spouses and survivors who have fallen on hard times due to health-related 

circumstances.  

If you, or someone you know in the Community of Delta Retirees needs financial assistance for health-related 

expenses, please let us know.  You can visit our website at www.retireeap.org, send an email to info@dalrc.org or call 

(678) 782.7577 Monday – Friday between the hours of 8:00am and 11:30am Eastern time.  

RAP is an IRS 501(c)(3) non-profit organization, incorporated in the State of Georgia and funded by generous 

donations from the Community of Delta Retirees and active employees.   
 

http://www.retireeap.org/
http://www.retireeap.org/
mailto:info@dalrc.org
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DCW Website  WEBMASTER: Suzi Modisett | tsmodi@bellsouth.net | (404) 355.6559 
 

       

HEADS UP: 

EMAIL PHISHING SCAM 

BEWARE OF THINGS THAT…  
 

 
SOUND PHISHY 

 
LOOK PHISHY 

 
FEEL PHISHY 

 

A phishing campaign has recently affected some of our DCW members. 

The email is about a DocuSign document and has a member’s correct email and name as the sender.  We don’t know 

how many of us have received this email – just that some of us received an email this month of September 2018. 

 

DocuSign is a legitimate San Francisco–based company that provides electronic 

signature technology and digital transaction management services for facilitating 

electronic exchanges of contracts and signed documents.  You can read more about this 

and what to do by researching online. 

We hope this phishing campaign doesn’t affect too many of our DCW members!  

Please share this with your friends as this phishing campaign has affected many companies and people. 
 

   

 

   
Welcome New Members 

   
 

[R] Michele Johnson Blitz (Robert) | BD 03/14, FA class 09/22/1967 

15 Prairie Path, Asheville, NC 28805 | H (828) 505.0314, mjblitz@hotmail.com 

[A] Anne Carter | BD 09/08, FA class 09/17/1979 

1380 Ashwood Ct., Smyrna, GA 30008 | C (770) 595.6601, Tresoccupe2001@yahoo.com 

[R] Allison Chase | BD 12/29, FA class 07/08/1996 

1482 Cottage Way, Marietta, GA 30066 | H (678) 581.2493, C (678) 315.7024, mechellee@bellsouth.net 

[R] Donna Arnold Fusco (Vincent) | BD 06/21, FA class 04/05/1985 

105 Sackville Rd., Garden City, NY 11530 | C (516) 644.0290, vfknicks@aol.com 

[R] Stephanie Smith Gowdy | BD 12/11, FA class 08/27/1997 

9415 Knollcrest Blvd., Johns Creek, GA 30022 | C (678) 777.5799, delta5121@bellsouth.net 

[R] Jacalyn Lutsi Rundell (Howard) | BD 02/15, FA class 09/27/1999 

21773 N. Center St., Northville, MI 48167 | C (734) 658.8556, G5av8or@aol.com 

[R] Tamela Woleslagel (David) | BD 02/20, FA class 03/27/2007 

900 Plum Park, Monroe, MI 48161 | C (859) 582.5739, twoleslagel@yahoo.com 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Delta Clipped Wings Co-President, 

Donna Wilson, wanted to share the 

following with everyone. 

 
 

mailto:mechellee@bellsouth.net
mailto:vfknicks@aol.com
mailto:twoleslagel@yahoo.com


 
www.deltaclippedwings.org 

2018‐2019 MEMBERSHIP YEAR  
Delta Clipped Wings, Inc. (DCW) is a 501(c)(3) organization based in Atlanta, GA.  Founded in 1957 by John 
Sutton, Superintendent of Passenger Service, and former stewardess, Jan Fairchild Jones, DCW has been 
charity based since its inception. 

We are an amazing group of former and active Delta flight attendants who share a common bond through our 
memories and experiences while working in the In-Flight Service Department.  This commonality provides a 
rich environment of friendship as we once again "work together" during our March fundraising event in 
support of our charities:  CURE Childhood Cancer; Ladies Day Fund, Inc.; Pets for Vets (Atlanta Humane 
Society) and The Breast Cancer Research Foundation.  

Our membership year begins in September each year with scheduled activities during the months of 
September, November, December, January, March, April and May. Members receive a monthly newsletter, 
"The Briefing Sheet," and a printed membership directory unless they "opt out" and prefer to use our online 
directory. 

Membership dues support our annual operating expenses while our fundraising proceeds are distributed 
wholly between our charities. 

Dues:  $25.00        Check: ____________ 
Make checks payable/mail to:  Delta Clipped Wings, Inc., PO Box 19773, Atlanta, GA 30325-9773 

For new members, dues paid after May 1st will be applied to the following membership year. 
To ensure "RED BOOK" directory listing, please submit your information and dues by OCTOBER 31st. 

~ TO RENEW ON LINE, visit our website at www.deltaclippedwings.org ~ 
(Save top portion for your records) 

- - -- ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ (Print clearly) ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ cut ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ (Mail the bottom portion) ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ cut ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ (Print clearly) ‐ ‐ ‐ - - - - - - 
Dues:  $25.00 2018 - 2019 MEMBERSHIP YEAR Check #:  ________ 

NAME:  ______________________________________________________________           ( _____ /______) 
 (First or nickname)                                          (Maiden)                                           (Last)                                            (Birthday - mm/dd ) 

ADDRESS:  _________________________________________________       FLYING STATUS:  ____________ 
              (A = active, R = retired) 

CITY:  ___________________________________  STATE:   _________  ZIP:  ___________   

FA CLASS:________________________________ EMPLOYEE # (NEW members only):  ____________________ 
                                                         (mm/dd/yyyy)                                                                                                            (Required for employee verification) 

HOME PHONE:  ____________________________    CELL PHONE:  _________________________________ 

EMAIL:  ____________________________________________    SPOUSE:  ___________________________    
(The above personal data will be published in the DCW directory if received by October 31st) 

WOULD YOU LIKE: 

To receive your newsletter via EMAIL?    YES ______    NO ______ 

To receive time sensitive DCW & general Delta informational news via EMAIL?    YES ______  NO ______ 

To "opt out" of receiving a hard copy of the RED BOOK directory and simply use our online directory?  YES______ NO______ 

 

Make check payable/mail to:  Delta Clipped Wings, Inc., PO Box 19773, Atlanta, GA 30325-9773 
(July 2018 revision) 
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